
August 7, 2019Planning and Zoning Commission Meeting Minutes

Public Testimony: None

PZC closed the public hearing. 

A motion was made by Morin, seconded by Losurdo to adopt the findings of fact 

as presented by the petitioner and approve PZC 19-1-063, a major change to the 

PUD in order to grant a conditional use to permit a cultural institution at the 

property located at 1568 W. Ogden Avenue, Unit 146, Naperville subject to the 

condition that the conditional use permit is tied to the applicant.

Aye: Fessler, Hanson, Losurdo, Margulies, Morin, Habel, and Van Someren7 - 

Absent: Athanikar, and Bansal2 - 

3. Conduct the public hearing to consider a major change to the University Heights Unit 2 

PUD to permit a deviation to the corner side yard setback on the subject property located 

at 1740 Rutgers Court - PZC 19-1-069 

Erin Venard, Planning Services Team, gave an overview of the request.

 

Tiffany Jasionowski spoke as the petitioner. 

The PZC inquired about the incorrect placement of the pool.  Jasionowski 

responded that she was unaware the pool was in the wrong location until the 

inspection.  The contractor did not ask for a plat of survey.  The PZC inquired 

about the process to move the pool.  Jasionowski responded that the pool 

would have to be drained and the electricity moved.  

Public Testimony: None

PZC closed the public hearing. 

Chairman Hanson and Commissioners Losurdo, Margulies, Morin and Van 

Someren supported the petitioner's request, finding there were no sight line or 

easement issues.

A motion was made by Habel, seconded by Fessler to deny PZC 19-1-069, a major 

change to the PUD in order to grant a deviation to reduce the corner side yard 

setback at the subject property located at 1740 Rutgers Court, Naperville.

Aye: Fessler, and Habel2 - 

Nay: Hanson, Losurdo, Margulies, Morin, and Van Someren5 - 

Absent: Athanikar, and Bansal2 - 

E.  REPORTS AND RECOMMENDATIONS:

1. Approve the minutes of the July 17, 2019 Planning and Zoning Commission meeting. 

A motion was made by Fessler, seconded by Losurdo to approve the minutes of 

the July 17, 2019 Planning and Zoning Commission meeting.

Aye: Fessler, Hanson, Losurdo, Margulies, Morin, Habel, and Van Someren7 - 

Absent: Athanikar, and Bansal2 - 
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